July  14th, 2025 
The regular monthly meeting of the TOWN OF FRANKFORT, Marathon County was called to order by Chairman Schemenauer at 7:00 pm.  Board members that were present are Jeremy Vesely and Brian Asplund.  A quorum is present.  Also present were the Clerk and Treasurer.  Notice with agenda and meeting date was posted in three public places.  Motion made and seconded by Brian Asplund/Jeremy Vesely to approve the public notice of Meeting and Agenda.  Motion carried.  
Public Comment
A resident spoke on how he would recommend not mowing the ditches to save the milk weeds.
Minutes and Bills
Motion made and seconded by Jeremy Vesely/Brian Asplund to approve the copy of the last minutes.  Motion carried.  Bills were reviewed.  Motion made by Jeremy Vesely/Brian Asplund to approve the payment of bills.  
Treasurer Report
Treasurer Koerner gave the June financial report.  Income of $2,589.53 and expenses of $80,804.84. Month end balances are:  Checking $51,923.75, Select Plus $363,198.37
Roadside Safety Policy (for removal of trees and other roadside activities when full time employee is off duty)
Previously one supervisor would handle cutting down trees.  A new policy will be in place that when using a chainsaw 2 people must be present.  In the event that the work is complex a caution sign will be put up and Greg will take care of it on Monday. A vote will be taken to spend the money for proper PPE for two people after the inventory has be counted for next meeting.  
Discussion on producing a written list of financial related questions of the shared Cemetery
Craig Schemenauer will put together a list of questions pertaining to the cemetery costs.
 Review the 2025 PASER Rating Service quote from Delmore Consulting
The Town of Frankfort has decided to do their own PASER Rating.
Chairman’s Comments
Motion made and second by Craig /Jeremy Vesely to donate our time grading at the dairy breakfast. Motion Carried. 
The garbage company called about our garbage bins being to full.  Brian Asplund mentioned 6 new families moved in and out which most likely caused the extra garbage.
We currently have 450 hours on the new grader. A call has been made to McCoy to service.
Agenda items for next month: None
Motion to adjourn
Motion to adjourn was made by Brian Asplund/Jeremy Vesely. Motion carried at 7:43pm
